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Partnering With the Government for ABCD 
Training in Mokgalwaneng 

We are happy to report that our 4
th
 ABCD workshop is 

now behind us! Run over 4 days in beautiful and remote 
Mokgalwaneng in Moses Kotane municipality, this 
workshop was run in partnership with the Department of 
Health and Social Development (DHSD), and featured 
several additions to the ABCD toolkit.  The location and 
participants of this ABCD workshop were identified by the 
DHSD as they had previously selected 100 households in 
the region who were to be given grants of R 15,000 each. 

The DHSD felt that to just give this money to the poorest, 
unemployed households in this region would be 
counterproductive as the money would likely be spent on 
immediate needs, rather than be used to create 
opportunities.  Since the DHSD wanted to make sure that 
the grants they gave out had the highest possible 
potential for job creation, business development, and the 
like, thereby ensuring maximal impact, the GRCF was 
called in to do ABCD training prior to the grants being 
made. As we were already due for another ABCD 
workshop but had not yet chosen a specific location, the 
DHSD request came at the perfect time. 

Since we first adopted the ABCD paradigm for use in the 
South African context, we have continually been trying to 
adjust the tools within the paradigm to be as relevant to 
each unique situation as possible.  In this latest ABCD we 
introduced further exercises on personal development 
and trust building from the Quantum Steps paradigm. 
From feedback on other ABCD workshops it seemed that 
trust issues were causing the greatest road blocks and so 
hence this key addition.  

All in all, the ABCD workshop once again showed us its 
great potential to shift mindsets and create hope and 
determination.  During the ‘leaky bucket’ exercise —
where communities are shown how money tends to leak 
out of communities when people have to travel outside of 
them to buy goods they cannot buy within — one 
participant commented on how she felt so stupid for not 
seeing the leaks before. The facilitator reassured her that 
the leaks do not only happen in poor, rural communities, 
but also on a global level — using the mining of gold in 
South Africa and the creation of jewellery from that gold 
in Italy as an example — and the participant seemed 
highly reassured and encouraged.  On hearing the 
explanation she sat back with a smug smile as if to say: 
“Then we will be smarter than they are”. 

The potential to change our lives, our communities and 
our world is within all of us, all the time.  It is not easy but 
it can be done.  Showing people the power of this 
possibility for change is something we at the GRCF 
always aim to do — in all aspects of our work. 
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The Importance of Follow Up: Swartruggens 
 
Although we find that ABCD generates many exciting 
projects and creates mind shifts in communities, we also 
find that these communities will still need further 
guidance in order to make sure the projects started 
become successful. 
 
When we first went back to Swartruggens after the 
Kgetleng ABCD training, we found that the process of 
development was being hindered by lack of financial and 
management training and an overall lack of trust –
especially when money became involved in the process. 
 
As a result of these identified challenges we decided we 
would need further interventions to ensure the success 
of the projects. We therefore organized a 1-day workshop 
and taught participants the basics of project
management, good financial planning and bookkeeping,
and stressed the importance of communication and 
strategic planning.  We also did a trust exercise with 
participants and then discussed what the biggest barriers 
to trust are.  GRCF staff pointed out that the road to trust 
is not always an easy one, but that using sound financial 
management for example, can solve a lot of issues 
created by the presence of money. By writing down when 
money comes in, what is done with it and who is 
responsible, as well as having one person designated as 
treasurer, the community members can ensure that 
everyone is a lot more comfortable with what is 
happening to the money.  After all, a lot of times lack of 
trust can result from a simple lack of clarity and 
communication and solving for those two issues solves a 
lot of the resulting problems as well. 
 
When we left them, the members of Swartruggens 
community seemed a lot more optimistic and vowed to 
make us proud of them the next time we visit. We have 
faith that their projects will soon meet with success! 
 

What’s On in August... 
 
There are several exciting activities to look forward 

to in August. Our next ABCD workshop is coming up 

from August 16-19 and will take place a little closer 

to home than usual – in the Freedom Park township 

just outside of Rustenburg.  This is a much more 

urban context than our previous workshops and it 

will be interesting to see how this influences the 

outcome.  We are happy to report that several local 

and international academics and development 

practitioners will be joining us at this workshop –

including experts in microfinance, members of the 

local UNISA office, ABCD practitioners, and 

mapping experts among others.  

 

In other exciting news LACAP (Losperfontein Anti-

Crime Awareness Project), is starting to really move 

forward. In addition to the August 9
th
 Women’s Day

event, the GRCF recently met with members of the 

Bakgatla Tribal council regarding one of the long 

term objectives of LACAP --  establishment of a 

Halfway House; where parolees can be 

accommodated in order to facilitate reintegration 

into society. Such a Halfway House needs to be fully 

sustainable and will therefore require sufficient land 

for food security, skills training facilities, counseling

facilities and so forth. The GRCF and the AMO 

(Agricultural Management and Outsourcing)

approached the Bakgatla Kga Fela Tribal Authority 

jointly and proposed to them to consider making 

land available to LACAP for the purposes of

establishing such a Halfway House. We are now 

eagerly awaiting a reply. 

 

The above are just two examples of exciting events 

that await us in August. We know it will be a busy 

but fruitful month! 
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Project and Financial Management planning workshop 
in Swartruggens 

 

Meeting with Bakgatla Tribal Council for LACAP 
 


